Davison Van Cleve PC

TEL (503) 241-7242 • FAX (503) 241-8160 • mail@dvclaw.com

Suite 400 333 SW Taylor Portland, OR 97204

S. Bradley Van Cleve

October 19, 2011

Via U.S. Mail and Electronic Mail

Hon. Michael Grant Chief Administrative Law Judge Oregon Public Utility Commission 550 Capitol St NE #215 PO Box 2148 Salem, OR 97308-2148

Re: ICNU's Request for Portland General Electric Matching Funds For 2011

Dear Judge Grant:

We are in receipt of your letter dated October 19, 2011, identifying potential problems with Industrial Customers of Northwest Utilities' Portland General Electric Company ("PGE") Matching Fund grant request. We apologize for the confusion caused by identifying certain costs from closed dockets. While these are all expenses from 2011, and we have not included any expenses that do not qualify under the IFA, nevertheless, we need to better explain our expenses. Accordingly, we wish to withdraw our filing dated October 12, 2011, and we will re-file our PGE Matching Fund request providing better clarity.

Thank you for your patience and assistance in this matter.

Sincerely yours.

5-Bradley Van Cleve / by mjd

S. Bradley Van Cleve

cc: Randy Dahlgren